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JUNE 2018 NEWSLETTER  
THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOR 

HADDONFIELD, NJ 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior is a faith community that worships Jesus as our Lord,   

       proclaims and shares God's Word, welcomes all people, serves human needs, and nurtures personal and spir-

itual growth through fellowship all to the glory of God. 

 

   
  
  

Betty Giambrone   6/11 
Aaron Demers   6/12 
Brooklyn Mirabello  6/12 
Jeff  Spence    6/12 
Elizabeth Clark   6/13 
Ryan Lynch   6/13 
Jeanette Leeds   6/14 
Claire Newton   6/14 
Andrew Pietrangelo  6/14 
Cheryl Thornton   6/14 
Taylor Krauss   6/15 
Lorraine Miano   6/15 
Nancy Olsen   6/15 
 

Nancy Clark   6/1 
Sally Cottone   6/2 
Nora Deery   6/2 
Chris Haines   6/2 
Kathryn Laughlin  6/2 
Michael Speas   6/3 
Connie Wolf    6/3 
Caleigh Brown   6/5 
Brandon Quanci   6/5 
Linda Nelson   6/6 
Lexi Schaffer   6/6 
Roni Schaffer   6/6 
Karen Koval   6/7 
Janice Meyer   6/7 
Joseph Morgan   6/7 
Jeffrey Rice    6/8 
Daniel Cook   6/9 
Lily Gallagher   6/9 
Caitlin Hargrave   6/9 
Donald Richards Jr.  6/9 
Lori Giamboy   6/10 
Haley Qualls   6/10 
Jen Smith    6/10 
 

Bill Cowan    6/16 
Lorraine Schmeck  6/16 
Patricia Ilves-Corressel  6/18 
Dick Muller   6/18 
Erica Doyle   6/19 
Connor Stine   6/20 
Eric Broschard   6/21 
Kathryn Dye   6/22 
Mary Elizabeth Glass  6/23 
Greg Wright   6/23 
Sandy Graeber   6/24 
Michael Fallon Jr.  6/25 
Cheryl Hastings   6/26 
Lee Sargent   6/26 
Catherine Bare   6/27 
Juhan Runne   6/28 
Caralyn Baine   6/29 
Michele DiGirolamo  6/29 
Alianna Miller   6/29 
Brooke Warren   6/29 
Julia Kiewel   6/30 
Louise Miller   6/30 
Ava Spence    6/30 
  

6 to Affirm Baptism at Confirmation, June 3  
at 10:30 Worship 

After two years of catechetical faith formation six youth from the congrega-
tion will affirm their baptismal faith in the rite of confirmation. There will be 
a brief reception in the narthex at 9:30 and a class photo in the sanctuary at 
10:00 before the youth will process into the worship with the other worship 
leaders. They will profess their faith using the words of the Apostles’ Creed. 
They will affirm their ongoing participation in the work and life of the 
Church with the help and guidance of God. Moreover, we will offer our af-
firmation of the same to them as well as to God.  

As our Confirmands prepare for their big day on June 3 they have participated in a Pocono retreat two days 
in April, reviewing the promises they will make during the rite. Pastor Wayne asks you keep these youth in your pray-
ers. God bless Sarah Bogina, Julia Kiewel, Wyatt Needham, Ethan Roncace, Nathan Speas, and Scott 
Vaughn as they approach this momentous step in their lifelong journey of faith. 

 

“Stepping Into Adult Life” Stepping Stone for Parents of  Adult Children June 3 @ 6:30 
Every year Our Savior holds a Faith Stepping Stone Blessing for graduating high 
school seniors and their parents. An afghan is presented to them on behalf of the 
congregation as parents are thanked for keeping the promises they made at their 
child’s baptism, and graduates reaffirm the vows they made on their confirmation 
day. It is a very special and moving blessing service for all who attend. What has 
been missing is the opportunity for parents and graduates to discuss how their rela-
tionship will now be changing as they “step into adult life.” 
Therefore, Jaime Frazier and Pastor Wayne will be leading a seminar on Sunday, 
June 3 at 6:30 p.m. to help parents and graduates begin to process the questions that 
come with being the parent of a young adult and being a young adult with one foot 
out the door but the other still inside your parent’s home. Please let either Jaime or 
Pastor Wayne know if you are able and planning to attend so they can prepare suffi-
cient materials.  

 

Donuts for Dads on Father’s Day, June 17 
Homer Simpson isn’t the only dad who likes donuts! On 
Father’s Day, June 17, the coffee hour from 9:00-10:30 
will feature a variety of donuts for the dads in worship 
and their family. If you like cream-filled you need to 
come before Pastor Wayne has his share as they are his 
favorite. While you’re at it, invite a dad you know to join 
you that Sunday. Yummo!  
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Attention Seniors!  

Senior Game Day 

MARCH DATE IS: 
Tuesday, June 19 

 at 12:00 noon (New time!) 
~ Bingo,  Pinochle,  Bridge,  

Mexican Train  ~  
Come out and 

Have Fun! 
Food and drinks 

(soda) served 

 
RSVP:  Peg Hartmann 

856-783-7004 

204 Wayne Ave., Haddonfield, NJ  08033 (856)429-5122 (voice)  (856)429-7245(fax)  www.oursaviorhaddonfield.org  
Worship 8:00, 9:15 & 10:30 AM Nursery Provided at 9:15 & 10:30 AM 

 
                              CHURCH COUNCIL 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Luanne Fogelson Treasurer   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
Dan Cook  Financial Secretary  danandcherylcook@yahoo.com  856-486-1583 
Laurie Eason  Secretary    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Gary Visconti  Christian Education  volsconti@yahoo.com   856-419-8235 
Judy Caravelli  Communications   2006jac@comcast.net   856-795-5753 
Laurie Eason  Seniors    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Nancy Frazier  Outreach   nlfrazier2@yahoo.com   856-983-4597 
Pam DiDario  Social Ministry   pmonticelli1@gmail.com   609-276-5144 
Glenn Martin  Church Property   gtmartin240@gmail.com   609-828-5344 
Laura Oakes  Congregation Resources  loakes01@hotmail.com   856-429-6009 
Barbara Standke  Fellowship Together  barjon302@gmail.com   856-661-0115 
Cathe Bare  Worship & Music   b45away@gmail.com   609-238-6527 

        MEMORIAL GIFTS BOARD 
Mike Fallon  President   mffjr@comcast.net   856-952-5545 
Karin LaBarge  Financial Secretary  klabarge160@gmail.com   856-428-4709 
Bob Mirabello  Recording Secretary  rbmira@comcast.net   856-795-0653 
Danielle Deery      danielledeery@gmail.com   317-414-7906 
Warren Reintzel      wareintzel@comcast.net   856-429-9252 
Jack Berrigan      jberrigan@comcast.net   609-471-0069 
Bobbi Newsham      bcn71@aol.com    609-828-5244 
Luanne Fogelson Ex-officio   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Pastor Wayne Zschech Advisory member   wzschech@yahoo.com   856-429-7851 

STAFF AND VOLUNTEER LEADERS 
The Rev. Wayne Zschech, D. Min Pastor   wzschech@yahoo.com  856-429-7851 
Sandy DeDonatis   Parish Administrator lcossandy@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
Jaime Frazier    Director of Youth & jaimfraz@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
     Family Ministry 
Darlene Haines   Bookkeeper    lcosbookkeeper@gmail.com 856-429-5122  
Austen Wilson    Director of Music austen.wilson@gmail.com 719-684-4205 
Pauline Worusski   Organist  pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Pauline Worusski   Cherub Choir Director pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Shirley Clinkscales   Nursery Attendant     856-365-5392 
Don Richards    Custodian/Sexton dlrich1@msn.com  856-577-1149 

 HELP WANTED 
 
The Handyman Group is in 
need of reliable, weekly vol-
unteers on Thursday morning 
from 9:00 AM - 12:00 noon. 
We are a weekly men’s fixit 
group dedicated to keeping 
the church in good working 
order. Please call the church 
office if you would like to 
volunteer, 856-429-5122 or 
just come by any Thursday morning to help out. Donuts, coffee 
and fellowship provided. It will be greatly appreciated! Painting 
and purging will be the order of business in the coming months. 

  

“God Doesn’t Need Our Money; God’s Work Does Need Our Money”  
By Pastor Wayne Zschech 

Congratulations! If you’re reading this it means the title didn’t turn you off and move on to another article 
in the Messenger. And yes, I will be sharing my concern over our offerings being down $21,700 as of April 
30 from what we projected to have received, but first I want to share this reminder. 
God doesn’t need our money. Yes, it is true that Scripture tells us God does ask us to give our “first 
fruits” back to God as an offering. In ancient Israel that meant the first tenth of the crop or the choicest 

animals of the flock or herd. But it’s not like God needs the grain, goats, or grapes for survival or for personal use. What we 
offer has always been meant for another purpose – to serve God’s will in the world and provide for the needs of others. 
That’s why… 
God’s work does need our money. Whether it was feeding the poor and priests with the grain offered in ancient Israel or 
providing for the needs of others through the work of Urban Promise, Caring Hearts, New Visions Day Shelter, Interfaith 
Homeless Outreach Council, or other social ministry agencies God’s work in the world needs the resources God has first 
provided us. And in this day and age that means our money. Yes, giving of our time and abilities are also needed to do God’s 
work but let’s be honest, it also requires financial resources.  
The congregation of Our Savior cannot effectively do the work of the gospel we have been called to do without our congre-
gation faithfully giving of their pocketbooks as well as pocket calendars.  

As I write this article I am concerned with the downward trend in regular envelope offerings so far this year. As stat-
ed above, after the first four months of 2018 we are behind $21,700 from what we anticipated to have received by this time 
based on the giving trend averages over the last four years. There may be a number of reasons for this. Previous faithful giv-
ers are no longer with us in 2018 due to death or departure from our area. Some may be giving their annual offering through 
a gift of stock and are waiting for the right moment to maximize the gift. Others may be providing their annual gift through 
a portion of their Required Minimum Distribution that has not yet come due. Others who live off of commission may be 
having a slow start to the year. For any of these reasons I’m not that concerned as I trust in the end our congregation is 
faithful to the ministry we share. And of course if your offering is down because your income has also decreased we give 
thanks for what you are able to contribute. Paul reminds us in 2 Corinthians that God does not expect us to give from what 
we do not have. 

What concerns me is if giving is down because members don’t realize how much every gift matters in making minis-
try possible through Our Savior’s worship, programs, and events. Your financial contribution does matter, not as required 
dues to God but as your participation in God’s kingdom being revealed in this world.  

So where do we go from here? I suggest the following now that giving statements have been sent in May to everyone 
in the congregation.  
1. Check your statement. Read the letter from me and the Congregation Council. It gives a variety of ways to be faithful in 

supporting God’s work through Our Savior’s ministry through the summer months. 
2.   Consider how much you are giving toward God’s work in the world through our ministry. Does it reflect your faith and 
trust in God to provide you with all things? In the priorities of your budget and spending, where is God’s work ranked? Is it 
time to change your giving pattern? 
God may not need our money, but God’s work in the world certainly does. Let us be faithful to the work God has given us 
to do in this time and in this place. 
 

Mobile Giving 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of  Our Savior 

New Members Received on Pentecost Sunday, May 20 
The following adults and children were received into the congregation of Our Savior on Pentecost Sunday, May 20, by affir-
mation of faith. Their pictures were taken and will be uploaded to our Instant Church Directory application for smartphones 
as well as posted in the Narthex in the large picture frame display. Make the effort to get to know your newest siblings in 
Christ as Our Savior! 
Gordon, Randi; Transfer from St. Paul’s LC in Collingswood  
Gulick, Wendell; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Jones, Gary & Jeanette Jones; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Lawyer, Donald & Inge, Ryder and Solveig; Transfer from St. Paul’s Collingswood 
Longo, August; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Madiraca, John & Debbie, and Emilia; Transfer from St. Matthew’s LC Moorestown  
Millard, Dean and Nicole; Affirmation of Faith 
Myers, Susan; Affirmation of Faith 
Smith, Ed & Jennifer, Sarah and Andrew; Transfer from Trinity LC in Runnemede 
Steifel, Tracey; Affirmation of Faith 
Turner, Michael & Jodilyn, Jack and Evan; Transfer from Ascension in Haddon Heights 
Wentz, Lee & Gigi; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Wentz, Samantha; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Willis, Fred & Ann Frost; Affirmation of Faith June Messenger                      page 2 
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Pantry Volunteers Through 
July 

Thank you to our May Volunteers: 
Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie 
Cain, Gerry Murphy, Lynn Block, 
Janice O’Neil, The Hoffman-Bridges Family,  
 The Visconti Family, The Tavella Family 
 
Week of June 3: Millie King 
Week of June 10: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of June 17: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
Week of June 24: Millie King 
Week of July 1: ____________________________ 
Week of July 8: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of July 15: ___________________________ 
Week of July 22: ___________________________ 
Week of July 29:____________________________ 
 
A huge thank you to all who have donated, and to 
the 13 families and 4 individuals who volunteer to 
pack and deliver food to our Pantry Families.  
 
Please contact Lynn Block, Pantry Coordinator, if 
you have any questions, recommendations, or you 
can fill in the blank spaces: blockstar59@ hot-
mail.com or 609-238-7419. 
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PANTRY NEEDS : JUNE  
All donations welcome. 
Special Needs: cereal (18 oz.), tuna  
(5 oz.), meals in a can, paper towels, 
canned fruit. 

                                                    Fathers are Grand !! 

 
Dads, Grandfathers and Sons - we have a nice collection of books for you.  Come and check them out. 

         ~ The Library Ladies    

Thank you! 
Many thanks to Betsy Kuehn, 
Eva Shaw, Marianne Aponte, 
Steve & Debbie Cain, and Sue 
Tharp for their assistance in 
delivering the Easter Lilies to 
our homebound and elderly 
members. We received many 
thank you notes which shows 
how much this is appreciated! 

 
 
 
To church members, 
 
Thank you so much for the 
many beautiful cards and notes 
I received on my birthday. 
They were really appreciated! 
 
  Jean Schroder 

High School Senior 
Blessing June 17 at 

10:30 Worship 
Once again The Lutheran 
Church of Our Savior will 
be blessing our graduating 
high school seniors and 
acknowledging their par-
ents at the 10:30 worship 
on June 17. During this 
deeply meaningful and 
emotional service parents 
are thanked and acknowl-

edged for keeping the promises they made at their 
child’s baptism being raised in the Christian faith. 
Graduating seniors affirm the promises they made at 
their confirmation and together parents and child 
come forward for the blessing ceremony.  
The young men and women are presented with an af-
ghan that has the Serenity Prayer on it as a gift from 
the congregation before receiving a blessing from their 
parents, and then offering one in return. Please keep 
our graduating seniors who will be in attendance, and 
their parents in your prayers, as they step out into the 
world as young adult Christians. The list of graduating 
seniors, their high schools, and post-graduation desti-
nations will be shared in the July-August issue. 

New Jersey Synod Assembly Highlights 
The following memorial and resolutions were passed at the New Jersey Syn-
od Assembly held at the Hyatt Regency in East Brunswick from May 11-12. 
For a full wording of the memorial and resolutions identified below please 
see Pastor Wayne Zschech. 
Memorial Concerning the 50th Anniversary of Ordination of Women: 
This memorial passed and encourages congregations, synods, and our 
Churchwide bodies to lift up and celebrate the role of ordained women in 

ministry in 2020 as a part of the 50th anniversary of the ordination of women in the Lutheran Church. It also calls 
upon those same bodies to examine how this church still participates in patriarchy, sexism, and other discriminatory 
practices that diminish the role and value of ordained women have in parish and synodical ministry. Synods and 
congregations are urged to provide analyses of our various policies and practices with respect to preparation for 
ministry, compensation, call process, mobility, ministry roles and debt following seminary. 
Resolution on Gun Violence: This resolution passed after considerable debate and focuses on the following 
points. 

Support of legislation to ban civilian ownership of military style weapons  
NJ Synod organized events be gun-free spaces and congregations are encouraged hold events that are gun-free 

spaces as well. 
NJ Synod continue and increase engagement in educating, organizing, advocacy, and direct action to reduce gun 

violence and to assist in equipping congregations, clergy, and lay leaders to engage in such work, appropri-
ate to local contexts, capacity, and discernment. 

Resolution on Fair and Sustainable Policies for Non-Rostered Lay Personnel: This resolution was referred to 
Synod Council and encourages congregations to review their benefits and compensation plans for non-rostered 
personnel to make sure they are paying a livable wage and provide comparable benefits to rostered staff as well as 
request the synod provide benefits and compensation guidelines. It was referred to Synod Council who will provide 
a recommendation at the next Synod Assembly in 2019. 
Resolution on Undocumented Immigrants This resolution was referred to the Immigration Task Force of the 
New Jersey Synod. It included increased connections with the various judicatories, agencies and communities in-
volved with immigrants’ rights, maintaining a contact list of safe spaces for undocumented immigrants and how 
pastors might get connected to them in the event a pastor encounters a person in need of such space. It also asks 
the New Jersey Synod to support and equip congregations that seek to become Sanctuary Congregations within the 
synod. 

 
 

A Special Thank 
You from Sisters 

in Spirit 
  
Thank you so much to 

the many LCOS members and friends who helped 
make our Mother’s Day Baby Shower a suc-
cess.  Your generous response and support were 
overwhelming and so appreciated.   To all those who 
gifted us with such an incredible outpouring of baby 
items, to the behind-the-scenes team who took care 
of the details and arranged for a Thrivent grant, to 
those who brought refreshments, to those who trans-
ported gifts, and to those who joined us in a good 
time on Sunday, April 29 and made it a real shower—
thank you! 
  
The combined efforts of our Thrivent grant and the 
gifts of LCOS members resulted in bags and piles of 
new and used baby items, clothes, toys, equipment, 
furniture, toiletries…and over 1,700 diapers!  What a 
blessing to financially struggling families in the Bridge 
of Peace Lutheran Church area.  Thank you to all! 

2018 Coffee Hour Schedule 
  
June 3 - CONFIRMATION RECEPTION 
June 10 - Worship & Music & Communications Commit-
tees 
June 17 – Donuts for Dad (Last Official Coffee Hour) 
 

Communion Bread Baker 
 
Thank you for making bread for Communion at the rail! 
June - Karen Knauer 

Messenger Helpers: Thanks to: Jane 
Evans, Janice Bellenghi, Laura Oakes, 
Janie Braccio, Millie King, Marianne Apon-
te, Caryl Wallace and Deb Hartigan for 
helping to assemble the Messenger. 
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June Worship Leaders & Volunteers 

  
Altar Guild: Eva & Stacey Shaw, Donna Mirabello 

Bread Baker: Karen Knauer 
Communion Assistants: 8- Kate Zschech  

10:30- Rich Windle 
Counters: Karin LaBarge, Judy Caravelli,  

Millie King, Debbie Hartigan 
Ushers: 8- Kate Zschech, Laura Oakes 

10:30- Mike & Amy Stolarick 
 

June 3 
 Coffee Hour: Confirmation Reception 

Readers: 8- Kristine Monsen 10:30- Dan Cook 
Greeters: 8- Laura Oakes 10:30- Deb Hartigan, Connie Wolf 

Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, Alyssa Monti, Joseph Poliafico 
10:30-  Luke Fabian, Grayson & Amelia Wright, 

Christina Schaffer, Bobby Bridges 
Pantry: Millie King 

 
June 10 

Coffee Hour: Worship & Music, Communications 
Readers: 8- Kristine Pensabene 10:30- Laurie Eason 

Greeters: 8- Lindsay Burtcel  
10:30- Amal Spence, Lorraine Miano 

Acolytes: 8- Logan Gebhart, Jack Turner 
10:30- Caitlin Hargrave, Sidney & Nathan Speas, 

Seba Miller, Luke Riley 
Pantry: Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie Cain,  

Gerry Murphy 
 

June 17 
Coffee Hour: Donuts for Dad (last official coffee hour) 

Readers: 8- Kate Zschech 10:30- Curt Bogina 
Greeters: 8- Jim & Jane Evans 
10:30- Wayne & Kate Roberts 

Acolytes: 8:00- Logan Gebhart 
10:30- Olivia & Ethan Roncace, Rex Cottone, 

Wyatt Needham, Hannah Stauss 
Pantry: The Hoffman-Bridges Family 

 
June 24 

Readers: 8:00- Rebecca Potterfield 10:30- Lindsay Burtcel  
Greeters: 8:00- Janice Bellenghi 
10:30- Paul Knauer, Stacey Shaw 

Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, JoAnna & Jessica Howley 
10:30- Elena Bovell, Emily Demers, Sarah Bogina 

Pantry: Millie King 
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June 2018 Social Ministry News 
Pam DiDario 

 

IHOC Update: Pack a Sack –  Shopping backpacks will be available May 6th, 
they are due back August 19th.  Our goal is to collect 100 filled backpacks.  
Contact Stacey Shaw if any questions.  Jaime Frazier was not available to attend 
the meeting, but is in agreement with VBS participating. 
 
MY FATHER’S HOUSE (Ruth Friant):  Ruth is requesting we find a re-
placement for her as the MFH Coordinator. As of May 6, the following MFH 

dates are still open for volunteers to provide/deliver a meal:  July 17, 24,  August 21, 28,  September 11,   October 
2, 9, 30,   Nov.  6, 13, 27,   Dec. 4, 11 
 
INTERFAITH CAREGIVERS:  IFC is looking for volunteer drivers. At least 30 clients are on a waiting list.  
Upcoming Volunteer Trainings: June 6, 2018 at the Mabel Kay House.  For more information on becoming a vol-
unteer, call the Interfaith Caregivers office at 856-354-0298 or email suzand@ifchaddons.org.  
 
FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN:  Goal was achieved.  The Feed My Starving Children Mobile Pack was 
held April 20-22, 2018 at the Cherry Hill Armory.  A total of 509,112 meals were packed, 1394 children will be fed 
one meal a day for one year. 
 
PANTRY (Lynn Block):  The Pantry serves 11 families including 11 adults, 4 teens, 9 children.   
 
MEETING DATES:  We meet on the 1st Tuesday of each month (except July, August, and January) at 7pm in 
Room 112.  Please contact Pam DiDario at 609-276-5144 or e-mail pmonticelli1@gmail.com if interested in join-
ing our committee. 2018 meeting dates:   6/5, 9/4, 10/2, 11/6, 12/4. 
 

My Father’s House is looking for picnic tables to replace the old ones they had to throw 
out. Please contact Pam DiDario if  you can help. 

 

 

Vacation Bible School will be July 23rd to 27th from 
1:00pm to 4:00pm. Please notice the change of times 
this year! Get your superhero capes ready because 
our theme this year is “Hero Central- Discovering 
Your Strength in God.” We will have registration 
opening soon! The cost of registration will be $30 a 
child. Please keep an eye out on what you will be 
able to donate to make this years VBS a great time 
for all!  If you are able to volunteer, please contact 
Jaime at jaimfraz@gmail.com.   

Wurffel Fund College Loan/Scholarship 
A limited amount of financial aid for Lutheran college students is 
available through the Karl, John, Elizabeth Wurffel Memorial Fund. 
Any member of a NJ Synod, ELCA congregation, planning to attend 
or enrolled in a matriculated program of study in an accredited 4-year 
or 2-year college or university may apply. (Undergraduate only). 
Please e-mail Sandy for more information or for applications. 
lcossandy@gmail.com, 856-429-5122 
Deadline: postmarked by June 15 

Oasis Meetings  
June 3rd- Acolyte Dinner 
June 10th - No meeting 
June 17th- Meeting at 6:30 
June 24th- Meeting about Na-
tional Youth Gathering, if you 
are going to Houston, you 
must attend this meeting!  

 
Reminder that June 3rd we will be having an Aco-
lyte Appreciation Dinner. Please let Jaime ASAP if 
you are able to attend and if you have any allergies.  
 
VBS Registration has opened, please look over the 
donation list and help if you are able to! We still 
need a lot of volunteers, if you are able to help, 
please let Jaime know at jaimfraz@gmail.com.  
 
I want to thank all the parents and youth who 
helped make Mother’s Day Pancake Breakfast and 
Youth Sunday a great success! You all did a great 
job! I look forward to next year! 

VBS Donation Requests 
 
Crafts- You can start dropping off to Jaime now. 
 
Empty Toilet Paper Rolls 
75 Adult Small Solid Color T-Shirts 
75 Solid Color Frisbees 
Assortment Color Craft Beads 
 
Snacks- Please do not donate until July 21st. 
 
Baby Carrot Sticks 
Mini Pretzel Sticks 
Cubed Cheese 
Rice Krispies 
Marshmallows 
Small Hot Dogs 
Uncooked Crescent Rolls 

My Father’s House Needs You! 
Looking for a rewarding volunteer opportunity in 2018?  
MFH in Gloucester City provides education, prevention, 
intervention, and treatment for the disease of addiction and 
problems of substance abuse.  Please sign up to provide 
and/or deliver a meal for 14 clients. The following Tues-
days are available: 
 

   July 17, 24,   August 21, 28,   September 11,   October 2, 9, 30,   Nov.  6, 13, 27,   Dec. 4, 11 

 Reimbursement for the cost of your meal is available. Sign-up sheets are in the Narthex. Or email Ruth Friant at 
friantr@yahoo.com or call (856) 429-8018.  Thank you for your kind, generous support of this ministry.  You 
make such a difference in the lives of those facing challenges. 

mailto:suzand@ifchaddons.org
mailto:pmonticelli1@gmail.com
mailto:jaimfraz@gmail.com
mailto:jaimfraz@gmail.com
mailto:friantr@yahoo.com


June 2018 Regular Events 
SUNDAYS MONDAYS TUESDAYS WEDNESDAYS THURSDAYS FRIDAYS SATURDAYS 

8:00 AM, 9:15 AM 
and 10:30 AM 
Sunday Services 
9:00AM Coffee 
Hour 
 

 10:30 AM Pastors’ 
Pericope 
 
3:30 PM Staff 
Meeting 
 
6-7:00 PM Grief 
Support 
“Daughters Without 
Mothers” 
 

 

4:00 PM Tai Chi 8:30 AM 
Handyman’s Group 
 
 

7:00-8:30 
Toastmaster’s Jr. 

10:00-12:15 Bilingual 
Families of SJ 

 

 
June 2018 Special Events 

 
The monthly calendar is subject to change. Please check the weekly calendar posted in the Sunday bulletin.  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

 1  2 
 
 

3 
9:30 AM  
Confirmation Reception 
10:00 AM Confirmation 
Photo 
 
5:00 Acolyte 
Appreciation Dinner 

 

4 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra 
and Chorus 
Rehearsal 
 
 

5 
5:15 AM-8:30 PM 
Primary Election 
 
7:00 PM Social 
Ministry Mtg. Rm 
112 
 
7:00 PM 
Toastmasters 3rd 
floor 

6 
 

7 
6:00-9:00 PM   
HP & P PH  

8 
6:00 Runne/Greene 
Rehearsal 

9 
3:00 Runne/Greene 
Wedding 

10  
Meyers Baptism 
 
 

11 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra 
and Chorus 
Rehearsal 
 

12 
 
7:00 PM 
Toastmasters 
 
7:00 PM Church 
Council 
 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14 
Flag Day 
 
Messenger Deadline 
 
 

15 
 

16 
 

Sandy Off 5-13 & 5-14 

17 
Father’s 
Day 
 
9:00 AM Donuts for 
Dads Coffee Hour 
 
10:30 AM Senior 
Blessing 
 
 

18 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra 
and Chorus 
Rehearsal 
 

19 
7:00 PM 
Toastmasters 
 
12:00 PM Senior 
Game Day 
 
 

20 
 
 
 
 

21 
Messenger Mailing 
 
Last Handyman Day 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
No Coffee Hour 
 
 

25 
6:00-9:30 PM 
Legends Orchestra 
and Chorus 
Rehearsal 
 

26 
SW Cluster/District 
Mtg. 
 
 
 

27 
 

28 
 

29 30 

Camp Invention 6-25 to 6-29   Pastor vacation 6-29 to 7-3 

National Youth Gathering Houston, TX June 27-July 1 
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June Worship Leaders & Volunteers 

  
Altar Guild: Eva & Stacey Shaw, Donna Mirabello 

Bread Baker: Karen Knauer 
Communion Assistants: 8- Kate Zschech  

10:30- Rich Windle 
Counters: Karin LaBarge, Judy Caravelli,  

Millie King, Debbie Hartigan 
Ushers: 8- Kate Zschech, Laura Oakes 

10:30- Mike & Amy Stolarick 
 

June 3 
 Coffee Hour: Confirmation Reception 

Readers: 8- Kristine Monsen 10:30- Dan Cook 
Greeters: 8- Laura Oakes 10:30- Deb Hartigan, Connie Wolf 

Acolytes: 8- Rob LaBarge, Alyssa Monti, Joseph Poliafico 
10:30-  Luke Fabian, Grayson & Amelia Wright, 

Christina Schaffer, Bobby Bridges 
Pantry: Millie King 

 
June 10 

Coffee Hour: Worship & Music, Communications 
Readers: 8- Kristine Pensabene 10:30- Laurie Eason 

Greeters: 8- Lindsay Burtcel  
10:30- Amal Spence, Lorraine Miano 

Acolytes: 8- Logan Gebhart, Jack Turner 
10:30- Caitlin Hargrave, Sidney & Nathan Speas, 

Seba Miller, Luke Riley 
Pantry: Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie Cain,  

Gerry Murphy 
 

June 17 
Coffee Hour: Donuts for Dad (last official coffee hour) 

Readers: 8- Kate Zschech 10:30- Curt Bogina 
Greeters: 8- Jim & Jane Evans 
10:30- Wayne & Kate Roberts 

Acolytes: 8:00- Logan Gebhart 
10:30- Olivia & Ethan Roncace, Rex Cottone, 

Wyatt Needham, Hannah Stauss 
Pantry: The Hoffman-Bridges Family 

 
June 24 

Readers: 8:00- Rebecca Potterfield 10:30- Lindsay Burtcel  
Greeters: 8:00- Janice Bellenghi 
10:30- Paul Knauer, Stacey Shaw 

Acolytes: 8:00- Rob LaBarge, JoAnna & Jessica Howley 
10:30- Elena Bovell, Emily Demers, Sarah Bogina 

Pantry: Millie King 
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June 2018 Social Ministry News 
Pam DiDario 

 

IHOC Update: Pack a Sack –  Shopping backpacks will be available May 6th, 
they are due back August 19th.  Our goal is to collect 100 filled backpacks.  
Contact Stacey Shaw if any questions.  Jaime Frazier was not available to attend 
the meeting, but is in agreement with VBS participating. 
 
MY FATHER’S HOUSE (Ruth Friant):  Ruth is requesting we find a re-
placement for her as the MFH Coordinator. As of May 6, the following MFH 

dates are still open for volunteers to provide/deliver a meal:  July 17, 24,  August 21, 28,  September 11,   October 
2, 9, 30,   Nov.  6, 13, 27,   Dec. 4, 11 
 
INTERFAITH CAREGIVERS:  IFC is looking for volunteer drivers. At least 30 clients are on a waiting list.  
Upcoming Volunteer Trainings: June 6, 2018 at the Mabel Kay House.  For more information on becoming a vol-
unteer, call the Interfaith Caregivers office at 856-354-0298 or email suzand@ifchaddons.org.  
 
FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN:  Goal was achieved.  The Feed My Starving Children Mobile Pack was 
held April 20-22, 2018 at the Cherry Hill Armory.  A total of 509,112 meals were packed, 1394 children will be fed 
one meal a day for one year. 
 
PANTRY (Lynn Block):  The Pantry serves 11 families including 11 adults, 4 teens, 9 children.   
 
MEETING DATES:  We meet on the 1st Tuesday of each month (except July, August, and January) at 7pm in 
Room 112.  Please contact Pam DiDario at 609-276-5144 or e-mail pmonticelli1@gmail.com if interested in join-
ing our committee. 2018 meeting dates:   6/5, 9/4, 10/2, 11/6, 12/4. 
 

My Father’s House is looking for picnic tables to replace the old ones they had to throw 
out. Please contact Pam DiDario if  you can help. 

 

 

Vacation Bible School will be July 23rd to 27th from 
1:00pm to 4:00pm. Please notice the change of times 
this year! Get your superhero capes ready because 
our theme this year is “Hero Central- Discovering 
Your Strength in God.” We will have registration 
opening soon! The cost of registration will be $30 a 
child. Please keep an eye out on what you will be 
able to donate to make this years VBS a great time 
for all!  If you are able to volunteer, please contact 
Jaime at jaimfraz@gmail.com.   

Wurffel Fund College Loan/Scholarship 
A limited amount of financial aid for Lutheran college students is 
available through the Karl, John, Elizabeth Wurffel Memorial Fund. 
Any member of a NJ Synod, ELCA congregation, planning to attend 
or enrolled in a matriculated program of study in an accredited 4-year 
or 2-year college or university may apply. (Undergraduate only). 
Please e-mail Sandy for more information or for applications. 
lcossandy@gmail.com, 856-429-5122 
Deadline: postmarked by June 15 

Oasis Meetings  
June 3rd- Acolyte Dinner 
June 10th - No meeting 
June 17th- Meeting at 6:30 
June 24th- Meeting about Na-
tional Youth Gathering, if you 
are going to Houston, you 
must attend this meeting!  

 
Reminder that June 3rd we will be having an Aco-
lyte Appreciation Dinner. Please let Jaime ASAP if 
you are able to attend and if you have any allergies.  
 
VBS Registration has opened, please look over the 
donation list and help if you are able to! We still 
need a lot of volunteers, if you are able to help, 
please let Jaime know at jaimfraz@gmail.com.  
 
I want to thank all the parents and youth who 
helped make Mother’s Day Pancake Breakfast and 
Youth Sunday a great success! You all did a great 
job! I look forward to next year! 

VBS Donation Requests 
 
Crafts- You can start dropping off to Jaime now. 
 
Empty Toilet Paper Rolls 
75 Adult Small Solid Color T-Shirts 
75 Solid Color Frisbees 
Assortment Color Craft Beads 
 
Snacks- Please do not donate until July 21st. 
 
Baby Carrot Sticks 
Mini Pretzel Sticks 
Cubed Cheese 
Rice Krispies 
Marshmallows 
Small Hot Dogs 
Uncooked Crescent Rolls 

My Father’s House Needs You! 
Looking for a rewarding volunteer opportunity in 2018?  
MFH in Gloucester City provides education, prevention, 
intervention, and treatment for the disease of addiction and 
problems of substance abuse.  Please sign up to provide 
and/or deliver a meal for 14 clients. The following Tues-
days are available: 
 

   July 17, 24,   August 21, 28,   September 11,   October 2, 9, 30,   Nov.  6, 13, 27,   Dec. 4, 11 

 Reimbursement for the cost of your meal is available. Sign-up sheets are in the Narthex. Or email Ruth Friant at 
friantr@yahoo.com or call (856) 429-8018.  Thank you for your kind, generous support of this ministry.  You 
make such a difference in the lives of those facing challenges. 

mailto:suzand@ifchaddons.org
mailto:pmonticelli1@gmail.com
mailto:jaimfraz@gmail.com
mailto:jaimfraz@gmail.com
mailto:friantr@yahoo.com
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Pantry Volunteers Through 
July 

Thank you to our May Volunteers: 
Marianne Aponte, Steve & Debbie 
Cain, Gerry Murphy, Lynn Block, 
Janice O’Neil, The Hoffman-Bridges Family,  
 The Visconti Family, The Tavella Family 
 
Week of June 3: Millie King 
Week of June 10: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of June 17: Hoffman-Bridges Family 
Week of June 24: Millie King 
Week of July 1: ____________________________ 
Week of July 8: Marianne Aponte, Steve &  
      Debbie Cain, Gerry Murphy 
Week of July 15: ___________________________ 
Week of July 22: ___________________________ 
Week of July 29:____________________________ 
 
A huge thank you to all who have donated, and to 
the 13 families and 4 individuals who volunteer to 
pack and deliver food to our Pantry Families.  
 
Please contact Lynn Block, Pantry Coordinator, if 
you have any questions, recommendations, or you 
can fill in the blank spaces: blockstar59@ hot-
mail.com or 609-238-7419. 
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PANTRY NEEDS : JUNE  
All donations welcome. 
Special Needs: cereal (18 oz.), tuna  
(5 oz.), meals in a can, paper towels, 
canned fruit. 

                                                    Fathers are Grand !! 

 
Dads, Grandfathers and Sons - we have a nice collection of books for you.  Come and check them out. 

         ~ The Library Ladies    

Thank you! 
Many thanks to Betsy Kuehn, 
Eva Shaw, Marianne Aponte, 
Steve & Debbie Cain, and Sue 
Tharp for their assistance in 
delivering the Easter Lilies to 
our homebound and elderly 
members. We received many 
thank you notes which shows 
how much this is appreciated! 

 
 
 
To church members, 
 
Thank you so much for the 
many beautiful cards and notes 
I received on my birthday. 
They were really appreciated! 
 
  Jean Schroder 

High School Senior 
Blessing June 17 at 

10:30 Worship 
Once again The Lutheran 
Church of Our Savior will 
be blessing our graduating 
high school seniors and 
acknowledging their par-
ents at the 10:30 worship 
on June 17. During this 
deeply meaningful and 
emotional service parents 
are thanked and acknowl-

edged for keeping the promises they made at their 
child’s baptism being raised in the Christian faith. 
Graduating seniors affirm the promises they made at 
their confirmation and together parents and child 
come forward for the blessing ceremony.  
The young men and women are presented with an af-
ghan that has the Serenity Prayer on it as a gift from 
the congregation before receiving a blessing from their 
parents, and then offering one in return. Please keep 
our graduating seniors who will be in attendance, and 
their parents in your prayers, as they step out into the 
world as young adult Christians. The list of graduating 
seniors, their high schools, and post-graduation desti-
nations will be shared in the July-August issue. 

New Jersey Synod Assembly Highlights 
The following memorial and resolutions were passed at the New Jersey Syn-
od Assembly held at the Hyatt Regency in East Brunswick from May 11-12. 
For a full wording of the memorial and resolutions identified below please 
see Pastor Wayne Zschech. 
Memorial Concerning the 50th Anniversary of Ordination of Women: 
This memorial passed and encourages congregations, synods, and our 
Churchwide bodies to lift up and celebrate the role of ordained women in 

ministry in 2020 as a part of the 50th anniversary of the ordination of women in the Lutheran Church. It also calls 
upon those same bodies to examine how this church still participates in patriarchy, sexism, and other discriminatory 
practices that diminish the role and value of ordained women have in parish and synodical ministry. Synods and 
congregations are urged to provide analyses of our various policies and practices with respect to preparation for 
ministry, compensation, call process, mobility, ministry roles and debt following seminary. 
Resolution on Gun Violence: This resolution passed after considerable debate and focuses on the following 
points. 

Support of legislation to ban civilian ownership of military style weapons  
NJ Synod organized events be gun-free spaces and congregations are encouraged hold events that are gun-free 

spaces as well. 
NJ Synod continue and increase engagement in educating, organizing, advocacy, and direct action to reduce gun 

violence and to assist in equipping congregations, clergy, and lay leaders to engage in such work, appropri-
ate to local contexts, capacity, and discernment. 

Resolution on Fair and Sustainable Policies for Non-Rostered Lay Personnel: This resolution was referred to 
Synod Council and encourages congregations to review their benefits and compensation plans for non-rostered 
personnel to make sure they are paying a livable wage and provide comparable benefits to rostered staff as well as 
request the synod provide benefits and compensation guidelines. It was referred to Synod Council who will provide 
a recommendation at the next Synod Assembly in 2019. 
Resolution on Undocumented Immigrants This resolution was referred to the Immigration Task Force of the 
New Jersey Synod. It included increased connections with the various judicatories, agencies and communities in-
volved with immigrants’ rights, maintaining a contact list of safe spaces for undocumented immigrants and how 
pastors might get connected to them in the event a pastor encounters a person in need of such space. It also asks 
the New Jersey Synod to support and equip congregations that seek to become Sanctuary Congregations within the 
synod. 

 
 

A Special Thank 
You from Sisters 

in Spirit 
  
Thank you so much to 

the many LCOS members and friends who helped 
make our Mother’s Day Baby Shower a suc-
cess.  Your generous response and support were 
overwhelming and so appreciated.   To all those who 
gifted us with such an incredible outpouring of baby 
items, to the behind-the-scenes team who took care 
of the details and arranged for a Thrivent grant, to 
those who brought refreshments, to those who trans-
ported gifts, and to those who joined us in a good 
time on Sunday, April 29 and made it a real shower—
thank you! 
  
The combined efforts of our Thrivent grant and the 
gifts of LCOS members resulted in bags and piles of 
new and used baby items, clothes, toys, equipment, 
furniture, toiletries…and over 1,700 diapers!  What a 
blessing to financially struggling families in the Bridge 
of Peace Lutheran Church area.  Thank you to all! 

2018 Coffee Hour Schedule 
  
June 3 - CONFIRMATION RECEPTION 
June 10 - Worship & Music & Communications Commit-
tees 
June 17 – Donuts for Dad (Last Official Coffee Hour) 
 

Communion Bread Baker 
 
Thank you for making bread for Communion at the rail! 
June - Karen Knauer 

Messenger Helpers: Thanks to: Jane 
Evans, Janice Bellenghi, Laura Oakes, 
Janie Braccio, Millie King, Marianne Apon-
te, Caryl Wallace and Deb Hartigan for 
helping to assemble the Messenger. 
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Attention Seniors!  

Senior Game Day 

MARCH DATE IS: 
Tuesday, June 19 

 at 12:00 noon (New time!) 
~ Bingo,  Pinochle,  Bridge,  

Mexican Train  ~  
Come out and 

Have Fun! 
Food and drinks 

(soda) served 

 
RSVP:  Peg Hartmann 

856-783-7004 

204 Wayne Ave., Haddonfield, NJ  08033 (856)429-5122 (voice)  (856)429-7245(fax)  www.oursaviorhaddonfield.org  
Worship 8:00, 9:15 & 10:30 AM Nursery Provided at 9:15 & 10:30 AM 

 
                              CHURCH COUNCIL 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Luanne Fogelson Treasurer   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
Dan Cook  Financial Secretary  danandcherylcook@yahoo.com  856-486-1583 
Laurie Eason  Secretary    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Gary Visconti  Christian Education  volsconti@yahoo.com   856-419-8235 
Judy Caravelli  Communications   2006jac@comcast.net   856-795-5753 
Laurie Eason  Seniors    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  856-429-8914 
Nancy Frazier  Outreach   nlfrazier2@yahoo.com   856-983-4597 
Pam DiDario  Social Ministry   pmonticelli1@gmail.com   609-276-5144 
Glenn Martin  Church Property   gtmartin240@gmail.com   609-828-5344 
Laura Oakes  Congregation Resources  loakes01@hotmail.com   856-429-6009 
Barbara Standke  Fellowship Together  barjon302@gmail.com   856-661-0115 
Cathe Bare  Worship & Music   b45away@gmail.com   609-238-6527 

        MEMORIAL GIFTS BOARD 
Mike Fallon  President   mffjr@comcast.net   856-952-5545 
Karin LaBarge  Financial Secretary  klabarge160@gmail.com   856-428-4709 
Bob Mirabello  Recording Secretary  rbmira@comcast.net   856-795-0653 
Danielle Deery      danielledeery@gmail.com   317-414-7906 
Warren Reintzel      wareintzel@comcast.net   856-429-9252 
Jack Berrigan      jberrigan@comcast.net   609-471-0069 
Bobbi Newsham      bcn71@aol.com    609-828-5244 
Luanne Fogelson Ex-officio   lfogelson1@gmail.com   651-285-0223 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Pastor Wayne Zschech Advisory member   wzschech@yahoo.com   856-429-7851 

STAFF AND VOLUNTEER LEADERS 
The Rev. Wayne Zschech, D. Min Pastor   wzschech@yahoo.com  856-429-7851 
Sandy DeDonatis   Parish Administrator lcossandy@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
Jaime Frazier    Director of Youth & jaimfraz@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
     Family Ministry 
Darlene Haines   Bookkeeper    lcosbookkeeper@gmail.com 856-429-5122  
Austen Wilson    Director of Music austen.wilson@gmail.com 719-684-4205 
Pauline Worusski   Organist  pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Pauline Worusski   Cherub Choir Director pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Shirley Clinkscales   Nursery Attendant     856-365-5392 
Don Richards    Custodian/Sexton dlrich1@msn.com  856-577-1149 

 HELP WANTED 
 
The Handyman Group is in 
need of reliable, weekly vol-
unteers on Thursday morning 
from 9:00 AM - 12:00 noon. 
We are a weekly men’s fixit 
group dedicated to keeping 
the church in good working 
order. Please call the church 
office if you would like to 
volunteer, 856-429-5122 or 
just come by any Thursday morning to help out. Donuts, coffee 
and fellowship provided. It will be greatly appreciated! Painting 
and purging will be the order of business in the coming months. 

  

“God Doesn’t Need Our Money; God’s Work Does Need Our Money”  
By Pastor Wayne Zschech 

Congratulations! If you’re reading this it means the title didn’t turn you off and move on to another article 
in the Messenger. And yes, I will be sharing my concern over our offerings being down $21,700 as of April 
30 from what we projected to have received, but first I want to share this reminder. 
God doesn’t need our money. Yes, it is true that Scripture tells us God does ask us to give our “first 
fruits” back to God as an offering. In ancient Israel that meant the first tenth of the crop or the choicest 

animals of the flock or herd. But it’s not like God needs the grain, goats, or grapes for survival or for personal use. What we 
offer has always been meant for another purpose – to serve God’s will in the world and provide for the needs of others. 
That’s why… 
God’s work does need our money. Whether it was feeding the poor and priests with the grain offered in ancient Israel or 
providing for the needs of others through the work of Urban Promise, Caring Hearts, New Visions Day Shelter, Interfaith 
Homeless Outreach Council, or other social ministry agencies God’s work in the world needs the resources God has first 
provided us. And in this day and age that means our money. Yes, giving of our time and abilities are also needed to do God’s 
work but let’s be honest, it also requires financial resources.  
The congregation of Our Savior cannot effectively do the work of the gospel we have been called to do without our congre-
gation faithfully giving of their pocketbooks as well as pocket calendars.  

As I write this article I am concerned with the downward trend in regular envelope offerings so far this year. As stat-
ed above, after the first four months of 2018 we are behind $21,700 from what we anticipated to have received by this time 
based on the giving trend averages over the last four years. There may be a number of reasons for this. Previous faithful giv-
ers are no longer with us in 2018 due to death or departure from our area. Some may be giving their annual offering through 
a gift of stock and are waiting for the right moment to maximize the gift. Others may be providing their annual gift through 
a portion of their Required Minimum Distribution that has not yet come due. Others who live off of commission may be 
having a slow start to the year. For any of these reasons I’m not that concerned as I trust in the end our congregation is 
faithful to the ministry we share. And of course if your offering is down because your income has also decreased we give 
thanks for what you are able to contribute. Paul reminds us in 2 Corinthians that God does not expect us to give from what 
we do not have. 

What concerns me is if giving is down because members don’t realize how much every gift matters in making minis-
try possible through Our Savior’s worship, programs, and events. Your financial contribution does matter, not as required 
dues to God but as your participation in God’s kingdom being revealed in this world.  

So where do we go from here? I suggest the following now that giving statements have been sent in May to everyone 
in the congregation.  
1. Check your statement. Read the letter from me and the Congregation Council. It gives a variety of ways to be faithful in 

supporting God’s work through Our Savior’s ministry through the summer months. 
2.   Consider how much you are giving toward God’s work in the world through our ministry. Does it reflect your faith and 
trust in God to provide you with all things? In the priorities of your budget and spending, where is God’s work ranked? Is it 
time to change your giving pattern? 
God may not need our money, but God’s work in the world certainly does. Let us be faithful to the work God has given us 
to do in this time and in this place. 
 

Mobile Giving 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of  Our Savior 

New Members Received on Pentecost Sunday, May 20 
The following adults and children were received into the congregation of Our Savior on Pentecost Sunday, May 20, by affir-
mation of faith. Their pictures were taken and will be uploaded to our Instant Church Directory application for smartphones 
as well as posted in the Narthex in the large picture frame display. Make the effort to get to know your newest siblings in 
Christ as Our Savior! 
Gordon, Randi; Transfer from St. Paul’s LC in Collingswood  
Gulick, Wendell; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Jones, Gary & Jeanette Jones; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Lawyer, Donald & Inge, Ryder and Solveig; Transfer from St. Paul’s Collingswood 
Longo, August; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Madiraca, John & Debbie, and Emilia; Transfer from St. Matthew’s LC Moorestown  
Millard, Dean and Nicole; Affirmation of Faith 
Myers, Susan; Affirmation of Faith 
Smith, Ed & Jennifer, Sarah and Andrew; Transfer from Trinity LC in Runnemede 
Steifel, Tracey; Affirmation of Faith 
Turner, Michael & Jodilyn, Jack and Evan; Transfer from Ascension in Haddon Heights 
Wentz, Lee & Gigi; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Wentz, Samantha; Transfer from Ascension LC in Haddon Heights 
Willis, Fred & Ann Frost; Affirmation of Faith June Messenger                      page 2 
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Betty Giambrone   6/11 
Aaron Demers   6/12 
Brooklyn Mirabello  6/12 
Jeff  Spence    6/12 
Elizabeth Clark   6/13 
Ryan Lynch   6/13 
Jeanette Leeds   6/14 
Claire Newton   6/14 
Andrew Pietrangelo  6/14 
Cheryl Thornton   6/14 
Taylor Krauss   6/15 
Lorraine Miano   6/15 
Nancy Olsen   6/15 
 

Nancy Clark   6/1 
Sally Cottone   6/2 
Nora Deery   6/2 
Chris Haines   6/2 
Kathryn Laughlin  6/2 
Michael Speas   6/3 
Connie Wolf    6/3 
Caleigh Brown   6/5 
Brandon Quanci   6/5 
Linda Nelson   6/6 
Lexi Schaffer   6/6 
Roni Schaffer   6/6 
Karen Koval   6/7 
Janice Meyer   6/7 
Joseph Morgan   6/7 
Jeffrey Rice    6/8 
Daniel Cook   6/9 
Lily Gallagher   6/9 
Caitlin Hargrave   6/9 
Donald Richards Jr.  6/9 
Lori Giamboy   6/10 
Haley Qualls   6/10 
Jen Smith    6/10 
 

Bill Cowan    6/16 
Lorraine Schmeck  6/16 
Patricia Ilves-Corressel  6/18 
Dick Muller   6/18 
Erica Doyle   6/19 
Connor Stine   6/20 
Eric Broschard   6/21 
Kathryn Dye   6/22 
Mary Elizabeth Glass  6/23 
Greg Wright   6/23 
Sandy Graeber   6/24 
Michael Fallon Jr.  6/25 
Cheryl Hastings   6/26 
Lee Sargent   6/26 
Catherine Bare   6/27 
Juhan Runne   6/28 
Caralyn Baine   6/29 
Michele DiGirolamo  6/29 
Alianna Miller   6/29 
Brooke Warren   6/29 
Julia Kiewel   6/30 
Louise Miller   6/30 
Ava Spence    6/30 
  

6 to Affirm Baptism at Confirmation, June 3  
at 10:30 Worship 

After two years of catechetical faith formation six youth from the congrega-
tion will affirm their baptismal faith in the rite of confirmation. There will be 
a brief reception in the narthex at 9:30 and a class photo in the sanctuary at 
10:00 before the youth will process into the worship with the other worship 
leaders. They will profess their faith using the words of the Apostles’ Creed. 
They will affirm their ongoing participation in the work and life of the 
Church with the help and guidance of God. Moreover, we will offer our af-
firmation of the same to them as well as to God.  

As our Confirmands prepare for their big day on June 3 they have participated in a Pocono retreat two days 
in April, reviewing the promises they will make during the rite. Pastor Wayne asks you keep these youth in your pray-
ers. God bless Sarah Bogina, Julia Kiewel, Wyatt Needham, Ethan Roncace, Nathan Speas, and Scott 
Vaughn as they approach this momentous step in their lifelong journey of faith. 

 

“Stepping Into Adult Life” Stepping Stone for Parents of  Adult Children June 3 @ 6:30 
Every year Our Savior holds a Faith Stepping Stone Blessing for graduating high 
school seniors and their parents. An afghan is presented to them on behalf of the 
congregation as parents are thanked for keeping the promises they made at their 
child’s baptism, and graduates reaffirm the vows they made on their confirmation 
day. It is a very special and moving blessing service for all who attend. What has 
been missing is the opportunity for parents and graduates to discuss how their rela-
tionship will now be changing as they “step into adult life.” 
Therefore, Jaime Frazier and Pastor Wayne will be leading a seminar on Sunday, 
June 3 at 6:30 p.m. to help parents and graduates begin to process the questions that 
come with being the parent of a young adult and being a young adult with one foot 
out the door but the other still inside your parent’s home. Please let either Jaime or 
Pastor Wayne know if you are able and planning to attend so they can prepare suffi-
cient materials.  

 

Donuts for Dads on Father’s Day, June 17 
Homer Simpson isn’t the only dad who likes donuts! On 
Father’s Day, June 17, the coffee hour from 9:00-10:30 
will feature a variety of donuts for the dads in worship 
and their family. If you like cream-filled you need to 
come before Pastor Wayne has his share as they are his 
favorite. While you’re at it, invite a dad you know to join 
you that Sunday. Yummo!  
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